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PALM BEACH COUNTY 10-13 CLUB 

 

 

MARCH  2018 VOL. 21,   ISSUE 7 

NEXT MEETING : MONDAY,  MARCH  5, 2018 

TIME: 7:30 PM.  DOORS WILL BE OPEN 7:00 PM 

LOCATION:  VFW HALL, POST #5355.   

500 NE 21st  AVENUE, BOYNTON BEACH, FL 33435.   

PHONE 561-737-4102 

 

DIRECTIONS:   

FROM I-95:  EXIT GATEWAY BLVD AND PROCEED 

EAST TO NE 4TH STREET.  RIGHT ONTO NE 4TH ST 

AND A QUICK LEFT ONTO NE 21st AVENUE.  VFW 

HALL ON RIGHT SIDE  

 

FROM US-1: PROCEED TO GATEWAY BLVD AND 

HEAD WEST.  PROCEED TO NE 4TH ST AND TURN 

LEFT/SOUTH.  MAKE A QUICK LEFT ONTO NE 21ST 

AVENUE.  VFW HALL ON RIGHT SIDE 

An organization of active and retired New York City Police Officers of all ranks.   

A MEMBER OF NEW YORK 10-13 ASSOCIATIONS OF AMERICA 

10-13 ® A Registered Trademark 

3100 

 

The First 10-13 Club in America 

Post Office Box 1511, Boynton Beach FL, 33435 

Visit our NEW Club Website: 

WWW.PBC1013.COM 

 

 

MARCH 18, 2018,  

Morikami Park, BIWA Pavilion, 4000 Morikami Park Drive, Delray Beach 

FL (Entrance on Jog Road south of Linton Blvd and first RIGHT TURN 

past Morikami Park RD. ) 

 

   
    

  
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PBC 10-13 Club 

Executive Board 

 

 

 

 

 

President  

John Caparosa 

Telephone 561-706-8339 

Email: JPCpd6694@aol.com 

 

Vice President  

Mark Mekler 

Telephone 914-329-2830  

 

Treasurer  

Leo Itzkowitz 

Telephone 561-434-9574 

 

Secretary  

Gordon Nash 

Telephone 561-632-7764 

 

Sergeant At Arms and  

Quartermaster 

Hank Friedman 

Telephone 646-831-2847 

 

Health and Welfare 

Leo Itzkowitz 561-434-9574 

 

Directors: 

Ted Johnson 

Jim Andrade 

James Mooney 

 

Special Events 

Mark Mekler 

914-329-2830 

 

Publicity: 

Bobby Leupp 

561-512-7817 

 

Chaplain  

Rev. Rick Riccardi 

Telephone 561-533-1459  

10/18 

Greetings All.  Our next meeting will be held on Monday, March 5th.  We will 
have a guest speaker who will discuss Insurance matters and how he may be 
able to help our members save some money.  I attended the National Presi-
dent’s meeting in the Tampa area this past week and will give a report of the 
latest news at our March meeting.  One item of note from the meeting is infor-
mation of the NYCPD Veterans Foundation Scholarship which awards finan-
cial assistance to graduating HS seniors entering college.  All NYPD person-
nel and retirees may submit applications for their relatives who meet this crite-
ria.  The Club will once again hold its annual picnic and bar-b-q on Sunday, 
March 18, 2018 at Morikami Park.  We always have a great time and a terrific 
showing of our membership.  We supply everything you need for a bar-b-q, 
including hot dogs and burgers!  If you would like something else, bring it and 
we will cook it for you.  Beer, soda and water provided.  See page 1 for more 
details.  Hope to see you at the meeting March 5th and the Bar-b-q on March 
18th. 
John Caparosa, President 
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Report of PB 10-13 meeting  2/5/18    There were 38 members in attendance 
 
President Caparosa opened the meeting with the Pledge and a prayer.  Treasurer Leo Itzkowitz 
gave the Treasurer’s report and introduced two new members to the club; Edward Finkelstein and 
Bruce Berman. Leo mentioned that dues are in order if you have not yet paid.  Leo also mentioned 
that there are 20 long time members who are elderly that have not paid their dues that he has been 
unable to reach. If you know of any such member please let Leo know with current contact informa-
tion.  President Caparosa welcomed back a long time member Jerome Harvey.  Gene Lowey, our 
National President was present at the meeting and spoke to the membership.  Gene told us that 
there are currently 18 clubs in our organization, and we are also members of the New York State 
Alliance of Retire Organizations.  Gene reported that New York State is one of the few states that 
government pensions cannot be impinged.  The National is working on getting an increase in COLA 
payments, changing the formula from awarding COLA on the first $18K to award on the first $25K. 
Gene also stated that Governor Cuomo is trying to figure a way to freeze the Part B Medicare reim-
bursement.  Gene also stated that it is on the retiree who has IRRMA payments added to his Medi-
care premiums to keep track of the amount pain.  The IRRMA refund comes in a separate direct de-
posit approximately in October.  If you neglected to file for the IRRMA refund in the past, you can go 
back up to three years to claim a refund. 
 

President Caparosa introduced our meeting sponsor, Michael Downs, from Home Health Services.  
Michael offered a personal policy review of your policies which will include you long term care and 
homecare plans.  His fee for this service is $189.  In addition to the policy review, Michael has an 
emergency alert product that is waterproof and works with a GPS locating system.  The item is a 
pendant you can wear around your neck, and with the press of a button, alerts emergency services 
of your location and the nature of the emergency.  The pendant has two way communication and 
dials direct to 911, not to a call center.  Michael gave examples of different types of uses for this de-
vice including the obvious use by elderly relatives, but also for students on campus and children 
away from home. There is no monthly fee or activation fee, no call minutes or service fees, no add-
on fees or maintenance fees. The cost of the pendant is usually $279. but has offered an $80.00 
discount to our club members. For additional information of the Emergency Alert Pendant contact 
the company at 727-823-2300 
 

President Caparosa introduced Arnie Dansky from FOP Lodge NY 3100.  Arnie mentioned that their 
January meeting was cancelled due to various medical conditions of many of the Board members. 
A motion was made and seconded to donate tonight’s Charitable collection to the Go Fund Me cam-
paign of Jim Andrade’s niece.   
 

There were three 50/50 winners of $25 each: 
 

Fred Reno, Jerry Foote, Mark Saidel 
 
The Attendance Award of $110 would have been won by Richard Collazo had he been present.  
Next months award will be $120 
 
Submitted by Gordon Nash, Secretary 
 

Greetings All.  Our next meeting will be held on Monday, March 5th.  We will 
have a guest speaker who will discuss Insurance matters and how he may be 
able to help our members save some money.  I attended the National Presi-
dent’s meeting in the Tampa area this past week and will give a report of the 
latest news at our March meeting.  One item of note from the meeting is infor-
mation of the NYCPD Veterans Foundation Scholarship which awards finan-
cial assistance to graduating HS seniors entering college.  All NYPD person-
nel and retirees may submit applications for their relatives who meet this crite-
ria.  The Club will once again hold its annual picnic and bar-b-q on Sunday, 
March 18, 2018 at Morikami Park.  We always have a great time and a terrific 
showing of our membership.  We supply everything you need for a bar-b-q, 
including hot dogs and burgers!  If you would like something else, bring it and 
we will cook it for you.  Beer, soda and water provided.  See page 1 for more 
details.  Hope to see you at the meeting March 5th and the Bar-b-q on March 
18th. 
John Caparosa, President 
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Cop found not guilty in fatal shooting of mentally ill woman 
 
Modal Trigger  

The NYPD sergeant on trial for the fatal shooting of a bat-wielding Bronx woman has been found not 
guilty in the woman’s death, a judge ruled Thursday morning. 
 

Bronx Supreme Court Justice Robert Neary said he found Sgt. Hugh Barry not guilty of all charges 
— including murder — in the Oct. 2016 shooting of 66-year-old Deborah Danner. 
 

Barry, who opted for a non-jury trial, testified during the two-week proceeding that he fired two bul-
lets into the schizophrenic woman–using his service weapon, not a taser–because he feared for his 
life. “I just see the bat swinging, and that’s when I fired,’’ the 32-year-old said from the stand Tues-
day. “I’m looking at this bat that can crack me in the head and kill me.” 
 

Defense lawyer Andrew Quinn argued Wednesday that Barry was imminently threatened when 
Danner took a step in his direction holding the bat. 
 

“If she hadn’t taken that step, we wouldn’t be having a trial. We wouldn’t be having a funeral,” the 
defense attorney said. 
 

But prosecutors insisted during the proceedings that Barry ignored his training when he walked into 
the mentally ill woman’s bedroom — causing the already angry and agitated Danner to have be-
come even more aggravated. 
 

“[Barry] failed to fulfill his duties as a patrol supervisor,” Assistant DA Wanda Perez-Maldonado ar-
gued during her closings. “He failed to make use of the resources available to him.” 
“He created to the situation…..that led to her death,” Maldonado added. 
 

The incident began when the 31-year-old sergeant and others arrived at Danner’s apartment after a 
neighbor reported a screaming resident. 
 

Barry peered into the woman’s bedroom, where he spotted her sitting “on her bed furiously snapping 
a pair of green-handled metal scissors,” according to court papers. 
He claims he asked her to put the scissors down, but she brandished them in his direction, and spat, 
“I’m not f–king coming out!” 
 

She eventually dropped the scissors, but then pulled a baseball bat from between her bed sheets 
and lunged at Barry–who was also armed with a taser, the papers say. 
He fired two shots from his service weapon, hitting her in the torso, and she later died at a nearby 
hospital. 
 

The shooting prompted street protests and was immediately criticized by police commissioner 
James O’Neill, who told reporters, “We failed,” and Mayor de Blasio, who called Danner’s death 
“tragic and unacceptable.” 
 

Barry’s case marks the first time an on-duty officer has faced murder charges since the notorious 
police shooting of Amadou Diallo in 1999. 
 

Danner’s family has filed a federal lawsuit against the city. 
A nine-year veteran of the 43rd Precinct, Barry could have faced up to life in prison if he was con-
victed on the murder charge. 

https://nypost.com/2018/02/15/cop-found-not-guilty-in-fatal-shooting-of-mentally-ill-woman/
https://nypost.com/2018/02/15/cop-found-not-guilty-in-fatal-shooting-of-mentally-ill-woman/
https://nypost.com/2016/10/18/cops-shoot-bat-wielding-woman-in-the-bronx/
https://nypost.com/2018/02/14/judge-will-soon-decide-fate-of-nypd-cop-accused-of-murder/
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My job as an NYPD officer made me obese 
 

Maybe it was the doughnuts. 
 

A morbidly obese city cop got a hefty pension when he retired on disability at age 43, but he’s still 
hungry for more dough — so he’s suing the NYPD, claiming the job left him corpulent. 
“The job is like a tyrant,’’ said ex-NYPD Officer Jose Vega, who is 5-foot-10 and tips the scales at 
360 pounds. 
“I went from 250 to 395 pounds in one year — I guarantee you, as small as you are, you eat more 
than me,” he told a Post reporter Tuesday, insisting it was the slew of health problems caused by 
the stress of his former police job that led to his mass weight gain, not his eating habits. 
Vega, 46, a former Marine, said that when he first joined the department in 1997, he weighed in at a 
svelte 180 pounds. 
“My goal was to become a first-grade detective and homicide detective,’’ he said. 
But “they brainwashed you. ‘Go out and make arrests.’ The job would emphasize arrests without 
concern for any officer’s heath,’’ said the former cop, who worked in the Bronx’s 42nd Precinct. 
Vega’s lawyer, Warren Roth, said it’s clear that the job of a cop isn’t conducive to healthy eating. 
“It’s easier to pull into McDonald’s and wolf something down when you’re busy,’’ Roth said. 
Vega, now 46, said a physical altercation with a landlord while on the job in 2011 “threw a wrench 
into my career,’’ but he insisted he was a good cop. 
“It seemed once they had a guy like me, they used and abused you. The more you did, the more 
they burdened you with.’’ 
Vega said that as the stress — and his weight — soared, he finally called it quits in 2014, retiring on 
a $4,000-a-month disability pension. 
The next year, he applied for three-quarters disability — or a $6,200-a-month pension — arguing 
that his debilitating condition was caused by his police work. 
But the medical board determined that only about 10 percent of his medical condition was related to 
job stress. 
“They acknowledged my condition, but they didn’t care,’’ Vega said. 
“I know some people who have gotten disability pensions for a damaged pinkie finger, and here I am 
with a main organ in my body [the heart] that’s defective, and I’m being denied.’’ 
He said his obesity came from ventricular hypertrophy. 
“It’s when you suffer from hypertension. Your heart starts to thicken. It’s from stress,’’ Vega said. 
“I’m not a diabetic. … I don’t eat nothing sweet. 
“I have a green tea at 7 in the morning with honey. At 9, I have a fruit. At noon, I have 4 ounces of 
lean meat with carrots or broccoli or cauliflower,’’ he insisted. 
“Then at 4 o’clock I eat the same thing. Then before the night, I will eat an apple or a banana. I 
snack on peanuts. Not sugar. 
“My cheat days are Mondays.” The NYPD declined comment on the suit. A city Law Department rep 
said, “We’ll review Mr. Vega’s complaint.” 
 

NY State Police 10-13 
on December 18, 2017, Trooper Joseph Gallagher was outside of his patrol vehicle assisting a dis-
abled vehicle when he was struck by a passing vehicle.  Trooper Gallagher sustained a traumatic 
brain injury and his prognosis is still unknown.  Trooper Gallagher is married with two children ages 
3 years old and 9 mouths.  If you could please forward this email to your respective PBAs and other 
law enforcement supporters to consider a donation to Trooper Gallagher and his family, you can do 
so through the New York State Troopers PBA Signal 30 Benefit Fund. By donating through the Sig-
nal 30 Fund, 100% of the funds earmarked for Trooper Gallagher will go directly to him and his fam-
ily.  THERE ARE NO ADMINISTRAVTIVE FEES. To make a donation, please go to ,https://

signal30.org/online-donations/  click on donate, and type “Trooper Joseph Gallagher” in the box that 
asks if the money is for a specific fundraising event. 

https://nypost.com/2018/02/13/my-job-as-an-nypd-officer-made-me-obese/
https://signal30.org/online-
https://signal30.org/online-
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.Cuomo plans to ban police officers from having sexual contact with detainees 
 

ALBANY — Gov. Cuomo wants to legally bar cops from being able to have sexual contact with 
those in custody. 
Cuomo on Wednesday said he will amend his January state budget proposal to include legislation to 
close a legal loophole that currently prohibits prison guards and probation officers — but not police 
— from using the excuse that someone in custody gave consent to a sexual encounter. 
Cuomo would add police officers to the law prohibiting consent as a defense for sexual acts commit-
ted with people in custody. 
“There must be zero tolerance for sexual abuse and harassment across the board, and especially 
among those in positions of authority,” Cuomo said. “This common sense reform closes an egre-
gious loophole and helps protect against abuse in our justice system.” 
The NYPD has a policy prohibiting sexual contact between its members and someone in custody. 
But Cuomo wants to make it law so an officer who has any type of sexual contact can be charged 
with a misdemeanor or felony crime. 
An 18-year-old Brooklyn woman suspected of drug possession was detained in September by two 
NYPD officers in a van, where she says she was raped and forced to give them oral sex before be-
ing set free. 
The two cops, Edward Martins and Richard Hall, were charged with rape and kidnapping. They have 
admitted to having sex with the woman, but said it was consensual — and thus lawful. 
Cuomo's proposal to include police among those who can't use consent as an excuse for having 
sexual contact with a detainee, mirrors legislation introduced by state Assemblyman Edward Braun-
stein (D-Queens) and Sen. Andrew Lanza (R-Staten Island). 
Braunstein said like many people, he was surprised to learn after the Brooklyn incident that police 
officers can use consent as a defense for having sex with someone being detained. 
"We wanted to rectify that situation," he said. "It's good to see the governor is on board. Ultimately, if 
it's going to get done, it's going to need the governor's approval so the sooner that he expresses 
support, the better." 
The NYPD did not respond to a request for comment. 
 

NYPD ignored more than 1,500 federal requests to detain immigrants last year, official 

says         
NYPD officers ordered to limit cooperation with ICE 
 

New York City police ignored all 1,526 requests from federal Immigration and Customs Enforcement 
(ICE) to detain undocumented immigrants for up to 48 hours last year, a top NYPD official said 
Wednesday. 
The Daily News reported that Oleg Chernyavsky, the NYPD's legislative affairs director, revealed 
the numbers at a City Council meeting. 
The number of requests for 2017 was nearly 20 times higher than the 80 the department received 
over the previous year. Chernyavsky said the department responded to just two of ICE's 2016 re-
quests because those immigrants had federal arrest warrants.  
Under New York City law, prisoners can only be handed over to ICE if they've been convicted of one 
of 170 crimes and federal officials present a warrant.  
Chernyavsky said the police response to ICE requests "speaks volumes to our intent as a city. ... It's 
important for victims of crimes, irrespective of their immigration status, to trust their police and to 
come forward and inform their police." 
ICE responded by slamming New York City law enforcement in a series of tweets while the council 
meeting was taking place.  But one mayoral official accused the agency of "overbroad enforcement." 
"The people they’re seeking are essentially anybody," said Bitta Mostofi, acting commissioner of the 
Mayor’s Office of Immigrant Affairs, "regardless of the nature of the crime." 

http://video.foxnews.com/v/5724745806001/nypd-officers-ordered-to-limit-cooperation-with-ice
http://www.nydailynews.com/new-york/nypd-ignores-1-526-requests-feds-detain-immigrants-article-1.3806257
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Cops will stop busting turnstile jumpers: source 
Manhattan turnstile jumpers can jump for joy — with both prosecutors and cops admitting they plan 
to look the other way starting today, sources tell The Post. 
The Manhattan DA’s office had in September announced that it will be going easy on most people 
arrested for fare beating — dismissing their charges provided they completed a program or stayed 
clean for half a year. 
But now, the office has told the NYPD that it will not be prosecuting fare beaters at all. Instead, 
prosecutors will “DTP,” or decline to prosecute, almost every case brought to arraignment. 
Given that, transit cops are expected to not even bother stopping turnstile jumpers, one police 
source said, predicting a “free for all.” 
“Why would a person stop for the cop in the first place?” the source said. 
“Everyone is scrambling a bit trying to figure out how the department is going to proceed,” the 
source said. “This could be a big tipping point for public order,” the source added. 
“Cops will be hesitant to stop fare beaters just to give them a ticket when they can’t effectively arrest 
and prosecute a person who refuses to cooperate. At that point, why the hell would anyone pay to 
get on the subway?” 
Chief Assistant District Attorney Karen Friedman said this policy shift “marks the next step in our on-
going work to reduce inequality and unnecessary incarceration by ending the prosecution of low-
level, non-violent offenses and offenders that do not post a risk to public safety or belong in our 
criminal courts.” 
Police sources, however, say this quality-of-life enforcement in the subways sometimes take dan-
gerous individuals off the street. Fare evaders sometimes have outstanding criminal warrants and 
are carrying weapons. 
Fare beating is also where cop assassin Alexander Bonds had some of his first interactions with po-
lice, before he fatally shot officer Miosotis Familia in The Bronx last July. 

https://nypost.com/2018/02/01/cops-will-stop-busting-turnstile-jumpers-source/
https://nypost.com/2016/12/13/teen-busted-with-loaded-gun-in-subway-station/
https://nypost.com/2016/12/13/teen-busted-with-loaded-gun-in-subway-station/
https://nypost.com/2017/07/05/nypd-cop-assassin-ranted-about-his-hate-for-police/
https://nypost.com/2017/07/05/nypd-cop-assassin-ranted-about-his-hate-for-police/
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Andrade, James $75.00  11/18 

Caparosa, John 45.00  11/18 

Cirillo, Michael $50.00  12/18 

Cuomo, Vincent $ 5.00  11/18 

Harvey, Jerome $50.00  11/18 

Jenkins, Anthony $100.00 11/18 

Koota, Herb  $25.00  11/18 

Leupp, Bobby  $20.00  12/18 

 

McGuinness, Jim $20.00  02/18 

Mooney, Jim  $10.00  11/18 

Nash, Gordon  $20.00  11/18 

Patlis, Phil  $100.00 01/18 

Patlis, Phil  $15.00  11/18 

Saidel, Marc  $20,00  03/19 

Sullivan, Ray  $10.00  11/18 

 

FOR YOUR HELP 
 

Thank you to all our members and associate  

members for your contributions.  The PBC 10-13 Club 

could not function without your continued support. 

BOOSTERS     

Condolences to Jim Morrisroe on the loss of his wife Donna.  

Condolences to Bob Klein on the loss of his wife Gail  

New Members 
 

Bruce Berman 

Edward Finkelstein 

Get Well Wishes  
 

Stan Kreigsman,  
Bob Klein 

Charlie Interdonato 
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GOLF SHIRT 

TEE SHIRT 

NYPD HAT 

NYPD PATCH 

CAR 

FLAG 

Golf Shirt & Hat Special 

 

Medium 

Large 

X-L 

XX-L 

 

Medium 

Large 

X-L 

XX-L 

 

ONE SIZE, Adjustable 

$10.00  Official NYPD 

Approved Hat 

$3.00 Each.  All proceeds to  Charity 

$2.00 Each 

SPECIAL!!  

Golf Shirt and Hat $22.00, Tee Shirt and Hat $20.00 

$18.00 

 

 

$15.00 
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                              POLICE DEPT CITY OF NEW YORK - RETIRED 
    

          PALM BEACH COUNTY 10-13 CLUB    PO BOX 1511    BOYNTON BEACH, FL  33435 
 

     NEW MEMBERS                                                                                                  RENEWING MEMBERS                                                            

     ANNUAL DUES………$25                                                             ANNUAL DUES…$25 

    APPLICATION FEE + $ 5  

     TOTAL………………..$30 

  

    ………PLEASE MAIL TOTAL / DUES AND THIS FORM TO ABOVE ADDRESS…………… 

 
(PRINT) 

NAME____________________________________________D.O.B._____________PENSION#_________ 

                    (LAST)                             (FIRST)              (M.I.) 

 

ADDRESS______________________________________________________________APT #__________ 

 

CITY____________________________STATE________ZIPCODE__________TEL#________________________ 

 

EMAIL ADDRESS________________________________________________CELL#_________________________ 

 

SPOUSE’S NAME_________________________SPOUSE’S D.O.B.____________WED ANNIV_______________ 

 

APPOINTMENT DATE_______________RETIREMENT DATE_______________LAST  CM’D*____________ 

 

RANK__________LINE ORGANIZATIONS_________________________________________________________ 

 

PENSION TYPE  

(CHECK ONE) SERVICE_______LINE OF DUTY_______ORDINARY DISABILITY________VESTED________ 

 

 

DATE OF APPLICATION______________SIGNATURE_________________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                            (APPLICANT) 

FOR NEW MEMBERS 

Police ID Verified by: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                  (Print)                                                           (Signature) 

______________________________________________________ 
NOTE:  If any of your information (address, phone number, email, etc.) changes, please 
fill out this application and return it to the above address so we can update our records. 
 
* ASSOCIATE MEMBERS:  List the Law Enforcement Agency from which you retired in the space  
provided for LAST CM’D      Provide a copy of your Police ID. 
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Retired Public Safety Officer Pension Exclusion 
 

If the taxpayer is an eligible retired public safety officer (law enforcement officer, firefighter, chap-
lain, or member of a rescue squad or ambulance crew), they can elect to exclude from income dis-
tributions made from an eligible retirement plan that are used to pay the premiums for coverage by 
an accident or health plan or a long-term care insurance contract.  The election can only be made 
if the taxpayer retired because of disability or because they reached normal retirement age.  The 
premiums can be for coverage for the taxpayer, their spouse, or dependents.  The distribution 
must be from a plan maintained by the employer from which the taxpayer retired as a public safety 
officer.  Also, the distribution must be made directly from the plan to the provider of the accident or 
health plan or long-term care insurance contract.  The amount excluded from income is the smaller 
of the amount of the premiums or $3,000.  This election can only be made for amounts that would 
otherwise be included in income.  Consult your tax professional for additional information. 
 

NYPD CLASS 2/68 50 YEAR REUNION 
 

Tom Guldner is trying to locate some of hia class members for a 50 year reunion. If any of you know some-

one on the below list Tom asks that you give him a call. Tom Guldner  561-734-9785 or Cell 914-329-8341 
 

50th Anniversary NYPD Proby Class 2/68 

COMPANY 68·13  SGT. WILLIAM JUDGE (Instructor) 
 

Beachak, Matthew J; Berg, Richard; Biglin, Bernard J.; Brown, Nathaniel C. Jr.; 
Burke, Michael J.;  Carroll, James J.; Chassner, Leslie; Collins, William T.;  
Cunningham, Albert W.; D'Allesandro, Dennis R.; Digrandi, Salvatore J.; Friedlander, William G.;  
Galbraith, Walter W.; Haynes, Arthur C.; Hinds, Thomas; Holland, James J.; Kilroy, Thomas A.; 
Kovacs, Joel; Lisewski, Robert G.; Mancuso, Nicholas; MacCormack, John A.; Parchen, Neal H.;  
Rosa, Dennis; Rourke, Kenneth J.  
 

HOUSING POLICE CLASS OF ‘73 45TH REUNION 
 

Plans are underway for a Class of ‘73 Reunion for the Housing Police.  The tentative date location 
is October 3, 2018 at Riccardo’s By the Bridge in Queens.  More details to follow.  For information 
contact Gordon Nash at gnash100@aol.com 
 

NYPD CLASS OF ‘73 45th REUNION 
 

There will be a reunion of all NYPD academy classes of 1973 at Marina Del Rey on September 
13th, 2018, 12PM—6 PM.  The reunion will feature a cocktail hour, dinner, and full bar service.  
Tickets are $85 per person.  A block of rooms has been reserved at the Residence Inn Marriott.  
Mention NYPD 1973 Reunion when making reservations (718) 239-3939.  Send checks payable to 
NYPD 1973 Reunion to PO Box 691, Point Lookout, NY 11569.  For additional information visit 
www.NYPD1973Reunion.com or Facebook NYPD 1973 Reunion.   
 

Earn Your Degree Online for Free!  
 

The FOP Free College benefit lets FOP members and their family members earn an Associate Degree online 

with no out-of-pocket cost for tuition, fees or e-books!  TheFOP Free College Benefit has provided nearly $3 

million in scholarships and helped over 1,000 FOP members and family members go back to school. 

Every semester, more of our members are fulfilling a life-long dream of graduating with their college degree. 

 Visit FOPFreeCollege.org to learn more!  Free College means you can earn your degree online from Eastern 

Gateway Community College—a public, accredited institution that is part of the University System of Ohio, 

so your credits will be transferable. The College also gives credit for prior learning! Peace Officers' training 

counts for almost half of EGCC’s Criminal Justice degree. And this benefit extends to your parents and your 

Learn more—Classes start March 19  

http://trk.cp20.com/click/n1fi9-dnam5r-4nuubpl1/
http://trk.cp20.com/click/n1fi9-dnam5s-4nuubpl2/
http://trk.cp20.com/click/n1fi9-dnam5t-4nuubpl3/
http://trk.cp20.com/click/n1fi9-dnam5u-4nuubpl4/
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12/18 

6/18 
6/18 

2/18 

2/18 

5/18 

12/18 

3/19 
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awolmetz@cruiseone.com 

 

As your Travel Specialist let us do all your 

work finding the perfect vacation, while you 

just sit back and relax! Our company will be 

there for you from the time you book to any 

last minute details 7 days a week.  

 

Book a group and receive extra on board 

credit and we will also donate to the PBC 10-

13 Club. Please do not hesitate to reach out for 

more information including other great deals!  

11/18 

12/18 

3/19 

AD RATES for 1 year, 10 issues; Business card size ad—$50; 1/3 page ad—$75; 1/2 
page ad $100; full page ad $200.  MEETING SPONSOR $100  

(Includes business card size ad for 1 year) 

mailto:awolmetz@cruiseone.com
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Palm Beach County 10-13 Club 

PO Box 1511 

Boynton Beach, FL  33435 

TO: 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(FAITHFUL UNTO DEATH) 

Det. Rodney Andrews 

Det. James Nemorin  

Detective Rodney Andrews and Detective James 
Nemorin were shot and killed while involved in an 
undercover buy and bust operation.  
One of the detectives had arranged to buy a Tech-9 sub-

machine gun from a suspect who had sold him a .357 

Magnum a few days earlier. When Detectives Nemorin 

and Andrews pulled up to a location in Staten Island 
with cash ready for their second gun buy in a week, 
their target telephoned them in the detectives' car 
to say he was unhappy that two men had arrived 
for the gun deal, instead of the expected one. One 
of the detectives, who had been part of the first gun 
sale managed a momentary bluff by saying he had 
brought along his brother-in-law to make himself 
feel more comfortable.  

DET RODNEY ANDREWS / DET JAMES NEMORIN 


